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Thank you Mr. President,

The delegation of Brunei Darussalam wish to extend a warm welcome to the delegation of Malaysia led by Her Excellency Ms Dato Ho May Yong, Deputy Secretary-General, Multilateral Affairs in the Ministry of Foreign Affairs, and thank her for the comprehensive presentation.
Brunei would like to congratulate Malaysia for the wide and inclusive consultations it has made in the preparation of its National Report.

Brunei Darussalam commends the Government for the various measures it has taken to promote and protect the rights of women and children.  We note the domestic legislations in place to ensure the rights of women and the efforts it has made in integrating women in development, as well as the priority given to the empowerment of women under the 10th Malaysia Plan (10MP).  We, therefore, recommend Malaysia to continue strengthening its efforts in safeguarding the rights of women and children.

We are also encouraged by Malaysia’s commitment in enhancing the lives of its people through providing them with quality education.  We note the comprehensive review it has made on its national education system aimed at developing the National Education Blueprint for 2013-2025.  We recommend Malaysia to continue its efforts in promoting the rights to education so as to ensure access to education for all its young citizens.

Furthermore, Brunei Darussalam welcomes Malaysia’s achievement in meeting the MDG target on poverty reduction, and the various measures implemented to further improve the socioeconomic rights of its people.

As a fellow ASEAN member, Brunei Darussalam will continue to work closely with Malaysia in the promotion and protection of human rights through our regional frameworks in the ASEAN Inter-Governmental Commission on Human Rights (AICHR) and ASEAN Commission on the Protection of Women and Children (ACWC).

Thank you, Mr President.
